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                                                                                                         February 1, 2021 
 
Honorable Michelle Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza  
Albany, NY 12223 

 
Re:  Customer Information System Modernization 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or the “Company”) hereby submits the 
proposed tariff amendments listed below to become effective July 1, 2021. 
 

P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas           P.S.C. No.15 - Electricity 
 

      2nd Revised Leaf No. 55         2nd Revised Leaf No. 53.12 
                                                  3rd Revised Leaf No. 56         2nd Revised Leaf No. 86 

     13th Revised Leaf No. 75         2nd Revised Leaf No. 87 
                                                12th Revised Leaf No. 121       12th Revised Leaf No. 107 

                        13th Revised Leaf No. 109  
                                                 11th Revised Leaf No. 135 

             7th Revised Leaf No. 163.5.9 
 
The purpose of this filing is to modify existing tariff language pursuant to the changes that will take place 

when the Company upgrades our current Legacy Customer Information System (CIS) in July 2021.  Some of the 
changes that are included in these tariff amendments include: 

 The Energy Cost Adjustment Mechanism factor for Service Classification No. 5 will now be prorated 
based on the number of days each Energy Cost Adjustment Mechanism Factor is in effect during a 
customer’s billing period. 

 Revenue Tax factors for both gas and electric will now be shown as multipliers rather than divisors. 
 Retail Suppliers that provides either electric and gas supply along with an area light will be charged 

one-half of the electric or gas consolidated billing charge. 
 Deferred Payment Agreement for both electric and gas have been updated to incorporate changes that 

will take place with the CIS modernization. 

As the Company considers these amendments will have no direct impact to customers, the Company requests 
that the requirements of §66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law as to newspaper publication for the amendments listed 
herein be waived. 

 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Darlene Clay at (845) 486-5466 or dclay@cenhud.com.  
         

Very truly yours, 
 
 
        Christopher M. Capone 
            Executive Vice President & CFO 
LETT 281 

 Received: 02/01/2021 


